



MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE UTAH





ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL COMMISSION 




HELD TUESDAY, JUNE 15, 2021, AT 1625
SOUTH 900 WEST, SALT LAKE CITY.

[A copy of the final agenda was posted on the bulletin board at the DABC Administrative Office, emailed to the Salt Lake Tribune and the Deseret News, and posted on the Utah Public Notice Website by 1:30 p.m. on Monday, June 14, 2021.]
Vice-Chair Tom Jacobson called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. and read the written determination (attached) as to why the meeting was held electronically without an anchor location.
Commissioners Participating:   Tom Jacobson, Steve Bateman, Jacquelyn Orton, Stanley B. Parrish, Juliette Tennert and Tara Thue.  John T. Nielsen joined at 2:10 p.m.
Staff Participating:   Tiffany Clason, Executive Director, and Angela Micklos, Compliance and Licensing Director.
Also Participating:  Sheila Page, Assistant Attorney General.
DEPARTMENT’S OPPOSITION TO RENEWAL:
a.
Durango Bar, Salt Lake City.

Ms. Micklos outlined the reasons the department opposes the bar establishment license renewal for Durango Bar.  She provided a timeline and results of the compliance audit and SBI site visit.  Ms. Micklos expressed concern that the small amount of alcohol purchased from the DABC versus the events scheduled on their FaceBook page seems to mean they are getting their alcohol from another source.  She also noted Durango’s lack of communication regarding the agency order impeded efforts to resolve the issues.  Additionally, the health department was initially unable to complete a food service inspection and when done found several violations.   
Rick Golden, representing Durango Bar, responded to the violations outlined in the department’s letter.  He noted the violations in the notice of agency action – two are serious, two minor – are categorized in a violation grid that is outdated procedurally.  The violation grid outlines the penalties that may be taken by the commission.  He suggested the violations be handled in the regular process not by resolving with a non-renewal of the license.  Mr. Golden also outlined his reasons why the health department violations should not be considered in the DABC actions.
Ms. Micklos clarified that the violations are not being adjudicated today.  The ability to manage a license is before the commission.  The health department reference was to further demonstrate the inability of the licensee to communicate with various agencies.
Ms. Page reiterated that the department is not proceeding with a nuisance case.  They are recommending that license not be renewed based on the inability to successfully manage a licensed establishment including complying with health codes, providing food service, resolving the dirty working conditions, and explaining the small amount of alcohol purchased from the department given the activity at the bar.  The commission has the authority to grant, renew and not renew licenses.
Mr. Golden responded that the primary product they provide is beer and with the change in law, most of the product served is below 3.2% alcohol so wasn’t purchased through the department.  He referenced public opinion that the department and commission deal unfairly with licensees and have been labeled a “Kangaroo Court”.  Ms. Page reminded Mr. Golden that the client has been unable to provide records or communicate with the department for the last eight months.  The department did provide due process opportunities.  The licensee declined to address the commission directly.
The commissioners, Ms. Micklos, Ms. Page, Mr. Buckner, Mr. Golden and staff discussed the violation grid procedural issues, communication issues, audit findings, and the commission’s ability to not renew a license based on the licensee’s ability to manage a licensed premise.

Mr. Bateman made a motion that the commission not renew the bar establishment license for Durango Bar in Salt Lake City.  Mr. Parrish seconded the motion.  Mr. Bateman, Mr. Jacobson, Ms. Orton, Mr. Parrish, Ms. Tennert, and Ms. Thue voted yes.  Mr. Nielsen abstained from voting due to his late arrival.  The motion passed. 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
______________________________

Chairman
